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1 APOLOGIES
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BA welcomed new ASC members to the meeting.
2 MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 9 SEPTEMBER 2008

2.1 Accuracy

2.1.1 Minute  7.3.3 - MSc Advanced Practice to be amended to read MSc Advanced Practice (Nursing)
2.2 Matters Arising 

2.2.1 Minute 2.1.6 - BA had emailed the Deans regarding the logging of appraisals on HR Info.  Each School needs to identify who in the School is responsible for reporting on HR Info.  It was noted that whilst the appraisal documentation had changed it was more important that documented appraisals take place rather than deferring appraisals until the correct version of the documentation had been located.  Generally, it was felt that the University is good at completing appraisals but the prompt central recording of them needs to be improved.
2.2.2 Minute 2.1.8 – The proposal with TMC Educational Group, Singapore was being reconsidered due to the global economic downturn and work on it was currently postponed.
2.2.3 Minute 4.2.2 – MB had emailed AB with her additional comments on the Briefing Paper.
2.2.4 Minute 4.3.3 – The amendment to Section B6.9 had been made in the paper for Senate approval.
2.2.5 Minute 4.4.1 – MB had not received any further feedback from CS and EM.
Action: CS and EM
2.2.6 Minute 4.4.2 – The amendment to the Exam Board agendas had been completed.

2.2.7 Minute 6.2.9 – The use of the word ‘normally’ in relation to a standard cap on repeated units had been removed from the revised assessment regulations.  This was now awaiting approval by Senate in November.
2.2.8 Minute 8.5.1 – KW had submitted the updated non standard cycle School Synoptic report from Services Management and this was approved by ASC.
2.2.9 Minute 12.2 – Secretaries of committees had been informed of the new committee structure and a new Committees Secretary based in Registry had been appointed.
2.3 Matters arising from the minutes of the final meeting of ADC held on 7th May 2008  

2.3.1
Minute 5.1.1 – VL confirmed that the Publications Steering Group would have its full title on future minutes.

2.3.2
Minute 5.1.4 – Work was ongoing to consider how best to ensure that BU could be assured of the accuracy of information published on the websites of overseas partner institutions.  This might include links from the partner website to the BU website.
2.3.3
Minute 6.1 – JH had sent out a copy of the Education Enhancement Strategy paper for Schools to use as a template.

2.3.4
Minute 7.1.4 – JG would provide a report from the GES before the end of the year.
Action: JG

2.3.5
Minute 7.1.6 – a summary of placements had been produced and presented to Student Experience Committee.
2.3.6
Minute 7.1.7  - DDEs had provided a summary of their School Employability Strategies.

2.3.7
Minute 7.1.8 – TW had provided JG with a copy of the MS employability audit data and could let DDEs have a copy on request.

2.3.8
Minute 8.1.1. – Chair’s Action had been taken.

2.3.9
Minute 8,1,2 – an updated copy had been sent to ADQ.
2.3.10
Minute 8.2.11 - the development with Communications University of China was ongoing.
2.3.11
Minute 10.3 – whilst pressure on space had led to more classes taking place between 6.00pm and 7.00pm there was no planned move to a 9.00am to 9.00pm day.
3 QUALITY ASSURANCE

3.1 QAA Institutional Audit (IA)
3.1.1 The IA briefing visit started today and the audit team would be meeting with the Vice-Chancellor, senior staff responsible for managing academic standards and quality and students tomorrow.  Initial feedback would be received on Thursday from the audit team.  This would provide an indication of additional information they would like to receive and who they would like to meet when they return during the first week of December.
3.1.2 AB thanked Netta Silvennoinen for all her work in preparing for the audit and in particular for setting up the rooms for the audit team.
3.2 Quality Assurance Framework Review – updated action plan

Received: updated action plan arising from the Quality Assurance Framework Review (QAFR)
3.2.1 Many of the actions had now been introduced for the 2008/09 academic year.  It was suggested that an additional column be added to show who was responsible for taking each action forward.  The action plan had been updated to indicate what had been implemented and what was ongoing.  It was noted that for those actions ongoing or for those which had not yet started, a later timescale had always been planned.  For example 2.10 in the action plan referred to a process for versioning of Unit Directories.  A meeting had been scheduled between ADQ and Registry and this would occur during the next few months. 2.10 would also include a revision of the unit template.

3.2.2 MB noted that some of the actions were annual updates which would take place regardless of the QAFR carried out this year.  MB was concerned that it could appear that the University only updates documents such as its Academic Offences policy following a full review of the QAF.  It was suggested that a footnote be added to indicate those areas which were annually reviewed and those which were a result of the QAFR.
Action: JT

3.2.3 With regard to the operation of the new QAF, EM raised membership of framework team meetings.  BS framework meetings were becoming unmanageable as all Unit Leaders were attending.  Whilst the framework team meeting is the formal sub-committee of Senate, sub framework/programme team meetings could still take place to handle day to day operational business and these may be more useful for Unit Leaders to attend.
3.3 QAA Code of Practice – Action Plan – Section 9 – Work-based and placement learning
Received: Draft Action Plan
3.3.1 The action plan had been modified in light of the feedback received.  CS explained that the University needed to carefully interpret the updated Code of Practice as it clearly does not apply to all of the types of placements undertaken by BU students.  It was evident that BU has a diverse range of placements which fall under the work-based and placement learning code.  ASC members approved the proposed action plan.
3.3.2 RESOLVED: that the QAA Code of Practice – Action Plan – Section 9 – Work-based and placement learning be approved.

3.4 External Examiner for Research Degrees approved by Chair’s Action
Received: a list of External Examiners for Research Degrees approved by ASC Chair’s Action since the September meeting of ASC

3.4.1 RESOLVED: that the nominations included in the papers approved by Chair’s Action be ratified.
3.4.2 AB drew the Committee’s attention to the new process for appointing External Examiners for Research Degrees.  This had previously been dealt with by the Research Degrees Committee but was now the responsibility of ADQ on behalf of ASC.  It was noted that the table listed teams of examiners including an internal BU examiner.  It was recommended that the page presented to ASC for approval include a heading to make this clear to avoid any questions as to why a BU member of staff is listed as an examiner.
Action: ADQ

3.5 External Examiner nominations for approval
Received: a list of External Examiners for approval

3.5.1 RESOLVED: that the nominations included in the papers be approved

3.6 External Examiners for Research Degrees for approval

Received: a list of External Examiners for Research Degrees for approval

3.6.1 RESOLVED: that the nominations included in the papers be approved

3.7 External Examiner appointments due to finish this year

3.7.1 ADQ had sent a list of External Examiners completing their term of office this calendar year to the School Academic Administration Managers (AAMs).  Another list would be sent out in January to confirm all appointed External Examiners and to highlight any vacancies.  AB reminded ASC of the importance of appointing External Examiners in a timely manner.
Action: ADQ

3.8 External Examiners’ seminar – November programme

3.8.1
The External Examiners’ seminar would be held on 26 November.  This would follow the established format with a BU-wide session in the morning and School sessions in the afternoon.

3.9 Quality Assurance and Enhancement Group (QAEG) - new nominations received

Received: New nominations

3.9.1
RESOLVED: that the nominations included in the papers for Efthimios Poulis, Kelly Goodwin and Clive Allen be approved.

3.10 Academic Procedure D3 - International Mobility Programmes

Received: Summary of proposals and draft Academic Procedure D3 – International Mobility Programmes
3.10.1 Mark Ridolfo presented the summary of proposals from a working group set up to revise the current Academic Procedure D3 – International Credit Transfer and review current processes and practice.
3.10.2 The working group proposed that BU move to a system whereby credit is awarded on a pass-fail basis for all outgoing Erasmus and non-EU exchanges.  The new system is intended to be fairer for all students and remove the need for students to determine BU equivalent marks when they return to the University.  Students often worry about underperformance whilst studying at an overseas institution, when marks achieved overseas are included in the carry forward mark from Level I to Level H.  This new system would alleviate this concern and allow students to enjoy the wider benefits of their time abroad.
3.10.3 For students coming into BU on an exchange, marks would continue to be awarded and a transcript given to the student with a copy sent to their home institution.  It would be for the home institution to decide what to do with the marks awarded by BU.

3.10.4 The appendix to the new Academic Procedure D3 provides an indication of the acceptable pass/mark threshold.  
3.10.5
RESOLVED:  that subject to minor amendments, the Academic Procedure D3 – International Mobility Programmes be approved

3.11 Summary of changes to Academic Policies and Regulations (APR)
Received: Summary of changes
3.11.1 The recent changes to the Senate Standing Orders, QAF and other documents necessitated an update of the APR document which is owned by Senate.  ASC was invited to consider the changes being proposed and recommend approval to Senate.  

3.11.2 Colleagues were reminded that revisions to the new Independent Marking policy and possible changes to the nomenclature of qualification levels would be discussed under other points of the agenda.  
3.11.3 RESOLVED: that the changes to the APR be recommended to Senate for approval.
3.12 Collaborative Provision Quality Assurance Handbook

3.12.1
JM confirmed that the final version of the Collaborative Provision Quality Assurance Handbook was now on the portal as part of the Academic Procedures.  There had been some discussion around the interpretation of the Link Tutor role and JM was happy to talk to DDEs regarding the revised operational role of Link Tutors.
3.13 Collaborative Provision Strategy
Received: Draft Collaborative Provision Strategy 2008-2012
3.13.1 The paper included current and future regional partnerships and referred to international partnerships.  It was felt that the link with the internationalisation strategy was not as clear it could be within the document.  Whilst the document focused mainly on educational provision there was opportunity to form research collaborations as well.  

3.13.2 AJ noted the need to ensure compliance with private and public sector policy and guidelines.  TW asked if it should be made clearer that the partner is committed to delivering higher education.  From past experience partner institutions do not always offer the standard of facilities and BU experience that we would expect.  This could be made more transparent under the ‘achieved by’ heading.

Action: BA

3.13.3 Clarity was sought on the first two bullet points under the objectives.  It was unclear as to whether BU is only going to pursue academic partnership in subject areas of strength.  Normally Schools would only support programmes in areas of expertise, but exceptions had been allowed in the past if the partner was particularly strong in a certain subject area.  BA suggested that if Schools could ensure the relevant expertise was appropriate in exceptional cases this could be agreed.
3.13.4 RESOLVED: that the Strategy be taken forward to Senate for approval subject to the amendments noted.
3.14 QAA Framework for higher education qualifications in England Wales and Northern Ireland (FHEQ) – second edition
Received: A summary of changes to the FHEQ 2nd Edition and a new Higher Education Credit Framework for England published August 2008
3.14.1 JT explained that the major change coming out of these two publications from the QAA is the retitling of level qualifications.  The qualification level title of Certificate, Intermediate, Honours, Masters and Doctoral has changed to 4, 5, 6, 7 and 8 respectively to reflect their position in the National Qualifications Framework.  ASC was asked to consider if it wished to implement this change at this time.  
3.14.2 SB confirmed that students, particularly undergraduates understood the lettering system and it was unlikely that the new number system would be as clear.  BA suggested that documents could state in brackets the numbered equivalent where appropriate.  ASC members did not support a change at this time.
3.14.3 Bachelors non-honours qualification has moved from level 5 to level 6 and the HNC qualification is presented at level 4.  Due to this, UNIT-e would need updating accordingly.

Action: Registry 

3.14.4 There were possible implications for funding of Equal or Lower Qualifications (ELQ) and this would need exploring.

Action: Registry 
3.14.5 RESOLVED: that ASC recommends that the University continue to use letters rather than numbers for the qualification level title
3.14.6 The new credit framework issued by the QAA for the first time fits with what the University is currently doing and there was no need for any action.
3.15 Independent Marking Procedure

Received: revised Independent Marking Procedure
3.15.1
CS presented a revised version based on comments received at the last ASC and some additional comments received since that meeting.

3.15.2 There was a discussion as to whether the ‘normally’ in the last line of 2.3 should be removed.  There may be exceptional occasions when an External Examiner be asked to act as marker so it was agreed to leave it in with the understanding that this was for exceptional situations only.

3.15.3 It was suggested that it could be made clearer what happens when an assessment has to be referred to a third marker and what the status of the third markers mark is.  It was agreed that CS would amend paragraph 2.3 to reflect the discussion around third markers.  Paragraph 3.4 should also include reference to a third marker.

Action: CS
3.15.4
TW cautioned against retrospectively imposing the IMP well into the academic year, especially as some project and dissertation units for final year students had marking protocols based on previously approved School Marking Protocols, and were well into their delivery. Any change could be against the interests of students.
3.15.5
The document would become a University-wide Independent Marking Procedure.  JM said that the partner institutions would appreciate this being introduced this academic year.  There was a debate as to whether this should be implemented mid-way through the academic year or wait for 2009/10.  Whilst the document requires Senate approval, the principles are the same as before and the main change is to the sample sizes.  It was agreed at the September meeting that the spirit of the revised version could be used by Schools when putting together their IMP for this academic year as the majority of it remains the same.  There was not felt to be anything in the new procedure that would disadvantage students if it were to be adopted this year.
3.15.6 RESOLVED: that ASC recommends the Independent Marking Procedure to be considered by Senate following final amendment as discussed.  
3.16 BU Internationalisation Strategy
Received: Draft Internationalisation Strategy
3.16.1 The Internationalisation Strategy Group (ISG) had set out in the paper the strategic direction BU would take in order to become an internationalised University.   There were three strands to the strategy: Internationalisation at Home (Global Perspectives), International Recruitment and International Partnerships.  ASC was interested to see the detail behind the three headings and NP agreed to circulate.  The International Partnerships sub-strand was largely based on the Collaborative Provision Strategy (see 3.13 above).  It was noted that all new international programme proposals could only be approved by ASC.  AJ recommended that explicit reference to Taiwan be removed from the International Recruitment sub-strand.

Action: NP

3.16.2 NP informed ASC that 23% of BU students took placements overseas in 2006.  ASC thought this was a very positive percentage and would like to see the figures behind this broken down by School.  NP agreed to circulate this information.
Action: NP

3.16.3 EM advised that internationalisation is crucial for the Business School in order to achieve accreditation from international accreditation bodies.    EM noted that the importance of how internationalisation feeds in to the curriculum and suggested that the paper should exploit what BU is already doing well.  EM agreed to contact NP after the meeting to discuss further.
Action: EM

3.16.4 NP suggested that once approved the strategy should be placed on the BU website to inform potential students and partner institutions from overseas.  It was suggested that VL be invited to review the strategy before it goes to Senate. 
Action: NP and VL

3.16.5
NP welcomed any further feedback from ASC by 31 October 2008 to allow time for updating prior to the paper deadline for Senate.

Action: ASC members

3.16.6
RESOLVED: that ASC recommends that the BU Internationalisation Strategy go forward to Senate for approval.
4 ASSESSMENT

4.1 Establish an Assessment Feedback Project Team

Received: proposal to establish an Assessment Feedback Project Team
4.1.1 AB explained that the purpose behind creating an Assessment Feedback Project Team was to look at current processes, identify good practice and consider what could be improved in terms of quality and feedback to students.  This would include reviewing assessment turnaround times and would link in with electronic submissions and feedback.
4.1.2 Membership of the team was still to be agreed.  JM said that it should include representatives from partner institutions and MB said that a representative of the Assessments Team in Registry should also be involved.  EM suggested Gelareh Roushan who could provide input from e-learning programmes.  DDEs would discuss in their Schools and come back to AB with nominees.

Action: DDEs and AB

4.2 Cover for Exam Board Chairs
Received: A draft paper 
4.2.1 EM explained that the purpose of the paper was to request a formal mechanism to give authority for a named person(s) to act for absent Examination Board Chairs in certain situations.

4.2.2 Most Schools have a pool of Examination Board Chairs and it was agreed that if the Chair was not available another Chair on the list could be approached.  Each School should have a list of staff who can act as a Chair and this would make it clear who can be approached in the absence of another Chair.  It was agreed that this should be noted in the forthcoming Board of Examiner training sessions.
Action: ADQ
4.3 3 week turnaround data – updated paper
Received: updated paper
4.3.1 BA presented an updated paper to reflect a revised and increased percentage response rate for Conservation Sciences.  The School had not previously worked to the same definition as the other Schools which had resulted in a lower percentage being recorded.   

4.3.2 The School AAMs had discussed the logging and recording of data with the aim of making sure each School is working to the same model.

4.3.3 SB noted that students find oral feedback, particularly for presentations before written comments are received and which is personal to them, acceptable and helpful.  However, general class feedback during a lecture is not so helpful and should not be in place of timely individual written feedback.
5
PROGRAMME DEVELOPMENT
5.1 Review and validation conclusions approved by ASC Chair’s Action
Received: review and validation conclusions approved by ASC Chair’s Action 

5.1.1
RESOLVED: that the list of programme reviews and validations included in the papers and approved by ASC Chair’s Action be ratified.

5.2 Completed programme reviews, validations and reviews for closure for approval
Received: a list of completed programme reviews, validations and reviews for closure

5.2.1
RESOLVED: that the list of completed programme reviews, validations and reviews for closure included in the papers be approved.

5.3 Programme Review deferrals from Schools
Received: a list of programme review deferrals

5.3.1 RESOLVED: that the list of programme review deferrals included in the papers be approved.
5.4 Review and Validation annual summary

Received: annual summary for discussion

5.4.1 The paper offered an overview of the University’s review and validation activity over the last academic year.   As a result of the evaluation activity 90% of postgraduate provision and 54% of undergraduate provision is now aligned with frameworks and has a base of 20 credits in line with the strategic plan.

5.4.2 The action plan was reviewed and it was noted that the nomination of appropriate Evaluation Panel Members held up a number of events last year.  As a consequence this would be monitored more closely by the Curriculum Architecture Group (CAG) and School Quality Assurance and Enhancement Committees (SQAEC) during this academic year.
5.4.3 It was noted that the schedule of reviews should be completed by Easter and for new validations by 31st May.  CS said that whilst she understood why this was proposed, it would be challenging, particularly due to the large number of people involved in framework developments for Schools to complete all of their review and validation activity by the end of May.  
5.4.4 JT noted that the University was trying to encourage more employers to get involved with evaluation events and to engage with development teams throughout the process.  It was acknowledged that it could be difficult to find employers who had time to commit.  This would continue to be monitored during this academic year.
5.4.5 The larger framework evaluation events had resulted in some difficulties around scrutinising the programme content in any detail.  As a result it was proposed that smaller break-out meetings would be arranged during the event to allow discipline level discussions to take place.
5.4.6 Late submission of documentation from partner institutions and availability of staff over the summer period had caused difficulties.  Panel members in general had requested more information or sought clarifications on receipt of the responses to conditions from Schools.  In some cases, this had delayed the completion of the approval stage which had continued on through to early September in some cases.  The response to conditions is signed off by the Head of ADQ only after all panel members have responded and agreed the responses. This can also delay final approval if panel members are not available.  If panel members have not responded for a long period of time exceptional decisions may be taken by the Head of ADQ.
5.4.7 MB noted the action for Academic Services to review matters arising from reports relating to staff development.  Each programme team should have a staff development plan but ensuring the team engage with staff development is another issue.

5.4.8 JT agreed to add a deadline for actions to be completed on the action plan, but advised that all actions would be responded to during the reviews and validations taking place in 2008/09. 
5.4.9 ASC welcomed and agreed the action plan which would be monitored throughout the academic year.
5.5 Framework/Programme Proposals, proposed title changes and additional pathways to frameworks approved by ADC between May and August 2008
5.5.1
RESOLVED: that the list of framework/programme proposals included in the papers and approved by ADC between May and August 2008 be ratified.

5.6 Framework/Programme Development Proposals

Received: Framework/Programme Development Proposals from MS, HSC, DEC and SM

Media School

5.6.1 Integrated Masters Framework in Computer Animation
5.6.1.1 TW outlined the two changes to existing provision being proposed.  Firstly to create a move from a single degree into a framework with three award titles.  Secondly to move from a three year bachelors degree to a four year integrated masters.  Students would enrol on to the masters programme but would have the opportunity to exit with interim awards of CertHE, DipHE and BA (Hons).  The expectation was that the majority of students would continue to complete the four year masters programme.
5.6.1.2 The driver behind this proposal was to create a progression path for undergraduate students straight into masters with the final year based on the masters by project model.  It was hoped that this would produce a greater flow of students going on to doctoral studies.  Secondly the proposal would create an affordable path for students to move to masters level study and there was a need for the academic group to increase its student numbers to make greater efficiencies in delivery and use of expensive learning resources.  
5.6.1.3 BA suggested that the model proposed differed from other integrated programmes such as MChiro, MEng or MChem in that these were classed as undergraduate study with some M level credit.  The concept the School was proposing was fine but may need to be split into a three year undergraduate degree and a one year masters.  It was also noted that students would not be able to apply through UCAS and HEFCE funding was likely to be problematic as essentially they programme team were looking to recruit A-Level students straight on to a masters programme.  The rationale for presenting a four year programme rather than a three plus one was essentially to build the path for students to stay on after the three year bachelors.

5.6.1.4 ASC confirmed that they supported the new pathways and the three year undergraduate programme and one year masters programme.  The integrated approach required further investigation, including how similar models operated in other institutions before ASC would approve this.  NR agreed to discuss this with TW following the meeting to see if an integrated four year route was feasible.

Action: TW and NR

5.6.1.5 RESOLVED: that the proposal be approved for development as a 3 + 1 model but that further discussion must take place before ASC could approve a four year integrated model.
5.6.2 BA (Hons) Photography and BA (Hons) Film Production and Cinematography – Wiltshire College Salisbury (WCS)
5.6.2.1 Wiltshire College Salisbury had successfully delivered Level H top up programmes for some years in Photomedia with pathways in Photography and Film and Television.  The proposal presented was for two new three year degree programmes in Photography and Film Production and Cinematography.  The School was supportive of the work of WCS in these areas and saw these new programmes as a positive addition to their portfolio.  
5.6.2.2 RESOLVED: that the two programmes be approved for development.
5.6.3 PGCert/PGDip Media Management – title change
5.6.3.1 ASC had previously approved the title – European Media Management.  The School was requesting ‘European’ be removed from the title as it could be media management anywhere and of any kind so ‘European’ was not relevant to the title.

5.6.3.2 TW reassured ASC that whilst under 2.3 of the proposal it stated that the European Television and Media Management Academy (ETMA) was already promoting the programmes they were not using BU’s name.
5.6.3.3 RESOLVED: that this title be amended from PG Cert/PG Dip European Media Management to PG Cert/PG Dip Media Management.
5.6.4 Communication and Media and English Framework
5.6.4.1 TW explained that the MS currently offered BA (Hons) Communication and Media and that part of the School’s strategy was a move towards delivering English.  Five award titles were proposed as part of this framework. The proposal put forward was to review BA (Hons) Communication and Media for 2009/10 and validate BA (Hons) English at the same time for a start date of 2010/11.  Three further award titles were presented for approval as part of the framework but would not be offered immediately: BA (Hon) English and Journalism, BA (Hons) English and Public Relations and BA (Hons) English and Media.  
5.6.4.2 The MS would need to carefully consider whether to seek additional student numbers for this initiative or to re-profile numbers on existing provision.  The School would look to recruit students who want to do English with a vocational outcome.  Entry tariff points would be high to attract the right students.  It was noted that the proposal would aid a broader development towards humanities. 
5.6.4.3 JV alerted the Committee to some ongoing work around sign off for new academic developments.  Whilst the University has a robust strategic and academic planning process, when it comes to approval paperwork the highest level signatory is the Dean of the relevant School. This is not ideal if the proposal involves new staff posts, additional student numbers and/or investment all of which may be beyond the authority of the Dean to finally approve, unless previously and explicitly agreed as part of the strategic and academic planning process.  JV explained the nature of ongoing development to improve this position whereby sign-off at proposal and Design Phase will require a higher level of authorisation, probably at UEG level.  As JV has UEG responsibility for the MS, he agreed to carefully monitor this particular proposal and was content for it to go forward to the next stage on the understanding that the default position would be that the MS should be able to undertake this development from within existing student numbers and resources.

5.6.4.4 RESOLVED: that this framework be approved for development.
Design Engineering and Computing

5.6.5 MSc in Clinical Psychology: Advanced Knowledge of Disorders & Therapies
5.6.5.1
XV presented this new proposal and advised that two clinical psychologists had recently been appointed to take this development forward.  DEC had been in discussion with HSC over the proposal.  The programme would fit into the existing PG Framework which has a range of masters programmes.

5.6.5.2 RESOLVED: that this programme be approved for development

5.6.6 FdSc Sustainable Graphics & Packaging – Yeovil College
5.6.6.1 Yeovil College currently offers a FdSc CAD (Graphics and Packaging).  The proposal to review this programme and change the title to FdSc Sustainable Graphics & Packaging would make it consistent with the existing Level H top up programme BSc (Hons) Sustainable Graphics and Packaging.  At the same time units would be revisited to bring in line with a 20 credit base.  The location of the word ‘sustainable’ in the title was queried and some members thought it may be more accurate to label it as ‘FdSc Graphics and Sustainable Packaging’.  XV would discuss with the team at the Design Phase.
5.6.6.2 XV was asked what the rationale for offering an HNC and CertHE was.  The HNC would be 160 credits and CertHE 120 credits.  If the team wanted to pursue this the diagram would need updating to show the HNC.  This would be discussed at the Design Phase.

5.6.6.3 The low target intake of ten was questioned and should be raised again at Design Phase.  There is a risk at partner institutions that if the target is set this low in reality the actual numbers will be in single figures.  This has been discussed with the partner institutions as a major concern. XV agreed this should be considered further at the Design Phase.
Action: XV/Design Phase

5.6.6.4 RESOLVED: that this programme be approved for development.
5.6.7 BSc (Hons) Design Visualisation and Animation

5.6.7.1 The School proposed a title change from BSc (Hons) Computer Aided Product Design to BSc (Hons) Design Visualisation and Animation.  TW said that MS was concerned about this as Animation was closely linked and widely used in the MS.  XV said that they were not changing the programme content but changing the name to make it more attractive and marketable.  TW was happy about the proposal generally but would prefer it if ‘Animation’ be removed from the title.  ASC agreed that TW and XV should discuss this after the meeting and report to BA for Chair’s Action.

Action: XV and TW

BA to take Chair’s Action

5.6.8 BA (Hons) Applied Art & Design Level H Top Up – Bournemouth & Poole College
5.6.8.1 The College had been running the FdA Applied Art & Design since 2006 and would now like to offer a Level H top up to give students the opportunity to stay on at the College to complete Level H studies.  The School had a lot of experience of working with the College to deliver Level H and was satisfied that this programme would be delivered effectively.  It was noted that when the FdA was originally approved there were conditions around resources. The Design Phase would need to ensure that the resources are now sufficient for Level H delivery.

Action: XV/Design Phase

5.6.8.2 RESOLVED: that this programme be approved for development.
Health & Social Care

5.6.9 BA (Hons) Community Development

5.6.9.1 A title change was proposed from BA (Hons) Community Work to BA (Hons) Community Development.  This would more accurately reflect the content of the programme and the professional context it is geared to.  CM noted that the existing programme diagram had been used but this would be amended during development.  20 credit units would be offered as part of the wider undergraduate framework review which this programme would fall within.

5.6.9.2 RESOLVED: that the title change be approved on the basis that the diagram is updated to reflect 20 credit units.
5.6.10 Grad Cert Practice Assessment

5.6.10.1 The Centre for Post Qualifying Social Work proposed a new Graduate Certificate to meet the needs of the General Social Care Council.  The programme would be made up of two existing Level H units to create a Graduate Certificate.

5.6.10.2 RESOLVED: that this programme be approved for development.
5.6.11 MSc in Public Health Nursing and PG Dip in Public Health with professional registration as a Specialist Community Public Health Nurse (Health Visiting and School Nursing pathways) – title change

5.6.11.1This title of this programme had previously been approved as MSc Public Health Nursing/PG Dip Public Health with professional registration as a Specialist Community Public Health Nurse.  The team requested the addition of (Health Visiting and School Nursing pathways) to satisfy professional body requirements.

5.6.11.2 RESOLVED: that the title change be approved.

Services Management

5.6.12 PG Cert Destination Management
Received: an overview of the joint development
5.6.12.1This development was presented to ASC for information.  The Centre for Tourism and Cultural Change at Leeds Metropolitan University, the Department of Geography, Lancaster Environment Centre, Lancaster University and the International Centre for Tourism and Hospitality Research at BU were working in partnership in the development, delivery and management of the Tourism Management Institute Professional Qualification in Destination Management.  The qualification would be an award of Leeds Metropolitan University.

5.7
New Continuing Professional Development (CPD) framework

Received: a proposal to establish a working group to revitalise the CPD framework 
5.7.1 BA noted that enrolment was currently very low on the existing CPD model.  The idea was for a new framework with a more flexible approach with a range of different credits.  It was suggested that CPD could be considered as a component of enterprise activity for staff as part of the balanced work-load model.  One key factor would be a simple QA process to add new units to the framework.  BA was looking for volunteers from Schools to join a working group to take this forward.    
5.7.2 Suggested names put forward were Charlie Wilkinson, Clive Andrewes, Keith Brown, Jennifer Taylor and a representative of Registry.  DDEs were asked to discuss with colleagues mentioned and to ask other colleagues if they would be interested in joining the group.  BA would convene the working group shortly.
Action: DDEs and BA

6
PROGRAMME MONITORING
6.1 Student Unit Evaluation Steering Group

Received: Minutes of 29 August 2008
6.1.1
The minutes received were noted.

6.2 NSS results by School (mean scores and % agree)
Received: NSS 2008 papers for discussion
6.2.1 The NSS scores were noted and each School would be putting into place an action plan to address areas of concern.  Areas of particular success were also noted.
7 COLLABORATIVE ACTIVITY

7.1
Partnership Boards


Received: Yeovil College Minutes of 10th July 2008

7.1.1
The minutes received were noted.  It was also noted that Yeovil College planned to move their HE provision back to the main College site, with specialist provision for HE students, from 2012 once building works were complete.
7.1.2 CM raised a query concerning the ownership and responsibilities between BU and Yeovil College with regards to provision at UCY, especially with regard to ensuring students could log on to myBU.  BA agreed to speak to David Willey to advise further.

Action: BA

7.2 Partner Institution Review (PIR)

Received: Yeovil College Action Plan
7.2.1
The Action Plan was approved and would be monitored by ASC.
7.3
Partnership Agreements

7.3.1
Proposed partnership with European Television Management Academy (ETMA) 

Received: papers to support a new international partnership with ETMA
7.3.1.1 The documentation presented to ASC for consideration suggested that this was a high risk proposal.  TW stated that ETMA would like to start the programme in January 2009 and this would go ahead with or without BU as a partner.  Whilst ETMA currently has no experience of running higher education and is a relatively new organisation, TW felt that the risk is overstated.  A slightly smaller cohort than the target number was planned to help ensure standards and quality.  ETMA has broad support from media and creative industries and strong funding has been in place for some years.  BU staff would be contracted to run some of the units and a staff development plan for ETMA staff would be put in place.  BA suggested a ‘buddy’ system between BU staff and ETMA staff in the first instance.  There was concern that administrative support might not be in place by January and this should be given priority. 
7.3.1.2 AB asked how confident BU could be that the staff delivering the programme would have experience of UK higher education and the culture of intended learning outcomes and BU assessment regulations.  TW confirmed that whilst the ETMA team do not have experience of the UK higher education system they do have a clear understanding of learning outcomes.  Staff development at BU would be put in place before the programme delivery starts in January.  It was noted that the two ten credit units originally proposed would now become two elements of a twenty credit unit.

7.3.1.3 TW acknowledged that the timescale is very tight but the School supported this proposal and regarded a partnership with ETMA had many benefits and fitted with programmes already approved in the School such as MA Creative Media Practice.  Monitoring would be an essential tool to ensure all matters of standards and quality assurance were maintained.
7.3.1.4 ASC supported the principle and agreed that this development should go ahead whilst noting the risks identified above. ASC also agreed that the programme and institutional approval event occur at the same time in December in 2008 and asked ADQ to set up an Institutional Approval Panel.   
7.3.1.5 RESOLVED: that the proposal be approved for development.
7.3.2
Bournemouth & Poole College Memorandum of Agreement 

7.3.2.1
It was noted that the new Memorandum of Agreement had been signed on 10th October 2008.
8
COMMITTEES
8.1 Graduate School Academic Board minutes and School Quality Report

Received: minutes and report

8.1.1
The minutes and the School Quality Report were noted.
8.2 Registry School Quality Report
8.2.1 This report was deferred until the January meeting when the School Quality Reports would be received from the Schools as well.

8.3 Framework/Programme Modifications from School Quality Assurance and Enhancement Committees approved by ASC Chair’s Action
Received: a list of modifications approved by ASC Chair’s Action since the September meeting of ASC

8.3.1
RESOLVED: that the modifications included in the papers and approved by ASC Chair’s Action be ratified. 

8.4 Chair’s Action from School Quality Assurance and Enhancement Committees on Programme Modifications

Received: extracts from CS and SM

8.4.1 RESOLVED: that the CS modification BSc (Hons) Archaeological and Forensic Sciences and BA (Hons) Roman Archaeology included in the papers be approved.
8.4.2 RESOLVED: that the SM modification BA (Hons) Tourism Management included in the papers be approved
8.5 Extracts from School Quality Assurance and Enhancement Committees (SQAEC)
Received: extract from the Health & Social Care SQAEC – 15/10/08
8.5.1 CM noted that the HSC SQAEC had discussed student feedback data and was concerned that problems encountered in 2008 with regard to online enrolment and associated factors would likely affect future NSS organisation and management scores.  MB said that there would be a number of wash-up meetings to look at the various factors contributing to online enrolment and an action plan would be agreed.  Meetings were already arranged for the Project Board and the School AAMs and feedback from SUBU would also be useful.  
8.5.2 ASC supported the concern of HSC and said that this should be reported to SMT.  BA agreed to report to SMT.
Action: BA

9
DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

Wednesday 28th January 2009 (Board Room)
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